
 

Hi everyone! During this very unsettling 

time please know your local 

police  (Including Stawell police) are 

here for the community and will be 

conducting  patrols throughout the 

township with particular focus on : 

- Security and reassurance  patrols of 

businesses that are already closed and 

our  essential services that remain open 

to assist in maintaining public order. 

- Victoria Police will be knocking on 

homes throughout the Wimmera and 

enforcing self isolation rules for those 

community members meeting the 

COVID-19 quarantine criteria. 

As a community and country we are 

heavily relying on everyone doing the 

right thing and abiding by the strict rules 

set by the Australian Government to 

help stop the spread of Covid-19. 

If you suspect someone is not following 

the current COVID-19 rules please 

report this to our Police Assistance Line 

ph.131444. 

Please take care of yourselves and each 

other. We will get through this! 

Acting Senior Sergeant Karen Bain 
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March 2020 - Rainfall by Chas 
 
32.5 mm for March bringing the 
progressive total for 2020 to 143.5 
mm. This compares to the same 
period last year of 14.5 mm for March 
with a progressive total of 52 mm. 
 
As of the 25th of March Lake Bellfield 
is holding 50,430 ML or 64 % full 
compared to the same period last year 
of 54,810 ML or 70 % full. The total 
system is holding 173,230 ML or 30.92 
ML compared to the same period last 
year of 205,630 ML or 36.70 % full. 
 
Mount William received 44 mm for 
March 2020. 
The highest temperature of 25 C was 
recorded on the 18th of March and 
the lowest of 1.8 C was recorded on 
the 14th of March. The highest wind 
speed of 102 km/h 
was recorded on the 13th of March. 
 
Cheers - Chas 

STATS BY CHAS... 

 

Well done Margo Sietsma being guest 
speaker at Stawell International Women’s Day 
held at Stawell Neighbourhood House. 
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Budja Budja Medical Clinic has moved to ESSENTIAL Telehealth Appointments  

during this COVID-19 pandemic. 

This means a phone consult with our GP, preferred either 

via FACETIME or SKYPE if you have these apps. 

If not they can be easily downloaded to your phone or computer.  

The GP will determine if it is ESSENTIAL to consult face to face this can still be done at our clinic.  

Appointments can still be made by phoning reception during opening hours,  

TUE-FRI 9.00-5.00 and every second MON.  

 

 

Stay home. Protect our health system. Save lives. 
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BUDJA BUDJA MEDICAL 

CLINIC 

20-22 Grampians Road, Halls Gap 3381 

PH: 03 53564751  

www.budjabudjacoop.org.au   
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Budja Budja Neighbourhood House Closed to the Public 
from 25 March 2020 until further notice.  This was due 
to a directive from the government as part of the 
government trying to contain the spread of coronavirus.   

Lee-Anne and Alison have been working hard to 
continue to support the community during this time.  

March was a busy month for the Budja Budja Neighbourhood House 
(BBNH) 

We ran our very popular International Women’s Day Luncheon.  A special 
thanks to Kim Brown who stepped in at the last moment when our 
advertised guest speaker was unable to attend due to illness.  Also our 
thanks goes to Russ who provided the music for the day and Lodi who 
created our delicious lunch.    

Our Move It Move It Gentle Exercise was a firm favourite. Jo our instructor 
is presently working on exercise videos for our group during this time.  

Lee-Anne and Alison went along to the 
Neighbourhood House Victoria conference early 
March.  This was a wonderful opportunity to meet 
up with people from neighbourhood houses from 
all over Victoria.  The picture shows us meeting 
Tracey Spicer one of the guest speakers.  Another 
highlight was the talk given by Samantha Gash, 
endurance runner-check her out on social media 

Alison has been working on updating our website 
to include photos and activities we can do during 
physical distancing.  Check it out at https://
budjabudjaneighbourhoodhouse.org.au 
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Market 

Opening Night 

A big thank you to the Halls Gap community for the support of the Grampians Texture, we were very 

fortunate to have been able to run the event. We will make a timely decision re the running of the 

Grampians Brushes program schedule for September, and will keep you posted. 

Stay well Marion and the GrampianArts Team 



 
Please don't be tempted to light up 

that pile! Northern Grampians 

Shire is still in the fire restriction period so it is an 

offence to burn without a permit which will include 

strict conditions. If the fire brigade is called to an 

unauthorised burn the police will also attend. Even 

when the restrictions are lifted, a permit may be 

required in parts of Halls Gap. Make sure you check 

with the Shire.  

Peter Hilbig 
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Halls gap cfa  

Halls Gap is on the lookout for new 

Ambulance Community Officers 

(ACOs) recruits. 

If you are fit, live locally, want to do 

something for the community and able to commit to a 

few weekends of training we would love to hear from 

you! 

Part of the requirement for being an ACO is making 

yourself available on a volunteer roster for 20 hrs a 

month. 

If you are keen and want to know more, message me 

Kerry - Halls Gap Team Leader   

Ambulance Victoria 

All of our planned activities for 

the next few months have been 

cancelled until further notice. 

You can learn about what sort of 

activities we do by looking at our 

website and our Facebook page. 

We would welcome new members! 

Margo Sietsma 

Another rollercoaster ride. The committee was 

unsure whether we should persevere with the 

show, but we gathered enough new volunteers and 

fresh ideas so decided to go ahead. Work went into 

breaking the tasks up and assigning them to three 

subcommittees, with the show date set for the 

Grand Final weekend at the end of September. Now 

with all the uncertainty around, will we be able to 

have a show by September? Will there be a  Grand 

Final weekend?, we are delaying our planning for a 

couple of weeks. We will try to keep you informed. 

With so many other show in the next few weeks 

cancelled it would be lovely if we could celebrate 

Spring, but we'll just have to wait and see. 

Margo Sietsma 

We should be busy, but 

of course we can't be. 

Working bees are 

cancelled for the 

foreseeable future but from time to time some of us 

may work on our own, using our own gloves when 

we access the key and the doors etc. The Historical 

Association have promised us a new seat to go 

beside the new memorial to Arthur Sullivan, the 

local botanist but of course that's probably on hold 

too. This monument replaces the one that used to 

be in the caravan park but was barely visible due to 

the nearby permanent caravans. Arthur Sullivan was 

a really interesting person and when the seat is in 

place you will be able to read about him. Or you can 

ask the History people. 

And the Shire's assessment of our recent grant 

application has been delayed due to Covid 19 

workload on staff. 

Have you noticed the new fence on the WAMA 

property on the Pomonal Rd? It's very exciting that 

they have had funding to create a reserve free from 

deer, rabbits etc. And part of this reserve will 

become a Botanic Garden of Grampians area native 

plants. Will it affect us? Compete with us? Not at all. 

In fact we think it will strengthen us both. Many 

plants will be different. They are out on the sunny 

plain and will have many grassland species. We are 

in the shady valley with tall trees and can  have 

more mountain plants and shrubs. We look forward 

to working together.   Margo Sietsma 



The Halls Gap Community Garden is going very 
well. All the garden plots are planted with a large 
variety of seeds. It really is looking wonderful. By 
late Autumn the garden will be producing lots of 
lovely food. 

Apart from the YHA managers, Gary and Kellie 
another 6 people have joined our ranks. If anyone 
would like to come down and help you are most 
welcome. We keep our social distance and it is a joy 
to work in this most picturesque setting.  

Contact - Tim Walsh, Tim's Place 53564288 

Page 7 

 

Heard some advice on the radio last night, it said to 
have inner peace, that we should always finish 
things we start,  and we all could use more calm in 
our lives. I looked through my house to find things 
that I'd started and hadn't finished, so I finished off 
a bottle of Merlot, a bottle of Whiskey, a bodle of 
Baileys, a butle of wum, tha mainder of Valiumun 
srciptuns, an a box a chocletz. Yu haf no idr how 
feckin fablus I feel rite now. Sned this to all who 
need inner piss. An telum u luvum. And two al bee 
hapee wilst in de instalation. 

Paul Tuner 

Something to start the week: 

Halls Gap Residents & 
Ratepayer's Association (HGRRA) 

AGM - 4 March 2020 

Congratulations to the HGRRA office bearers for 
2019/20 

President: Paul Turner 
Treasurer: Mandy Wadge 
Secretary: Jenni O’Donoghue 
Vice President: Kevin O’Donoghue 

 

General Meeting Matters Discussed - 4 March 
2020 

 Defibrillator at Visitor Information Centre 
 Bin Straps 
 Rubbish and Recycling 
 Shopping Precinct 

 Shade 
 Seating 
 The Creek 
 Pathways 
 Board Walk 

 EBikes 
 Police 
 Flu shots 
 Fire 
 Shopping precinct vacant land 
 Rail 
 Skate Park 
The idea of a kids state/pump park was raised again 
on one of the Community fb pages. This continues 
to be a recurring idea. Previously a suitable location 
had been sourced but no one is willing to take on 
this project. Paul Turner reiterated his offer to be 
involved with such a group but not to manage or 
lead it.  Community members who are interested in 
forming a committee are urged to contact Paul. 
 Large Vehicles 
 Shared Path 
 Invasive Week - Check out Weed of the Month in  

this edition of FTG 
 Structure of our Council 
 Botanical Gardens 

 

2020 meetings  

3 June, 2 September & 2 December 2020 

All Residents and Ratepayers are invited to attend.  

If you are wanting more information on HGRRA 
and/or to receive the full minutes please contact 
Paul Turner on 0418 992 510. 

While we are all stuck at home, why not investigate 

what weeds are growing in your garden and then 

attack them? Living so close to a National Park, we 

have a responsibility to stop weeds getting into the 

park. I'm attaching a list that's a few years old but 

still relevant. Attacking weeds is a good way of 

relieving stress!  Check out new regular  “Weed of 

the Month” in this edition of FTG  

Margo  Sietsma 

Jobs in your own Garden 
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Parks Victoria Update 

http://parkweb.vic.gov.au/explore/parks/grampians-national-park 
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What’s Open in Halls Gap 
 Halls Gap Chemist—Normal Business Hours 9am - 5pm Tuesday –Friday, 9am-4pm Saturday 

 Halls Gap General Store - 9am to 7pm 

 Halls Gap Post Office  - 11am to 3pm 

 Halls Gap Newsagency - 7am to 12 midday 

 Halls Gap Service Station - 7am to 7pm 

 Spirit of Punjab Indian - 5pm to 9pm Takeaway only  

 Budja Budja Medical Clinic has moved to ESSENTIAL Telehealth Appointments during this COVID-19 
pandemic. This means a phone consult with our GP, preferred either via FACETIME or SKYPE if you have 
these apps. If not they can be easily downloaded to your phone or computer.  The GP will determine if it 
is ESSENTIAL to consult face to face this can still be done at our clinic.  Appointments can still be made by 
phoning reception during opening hours, TUE-FRI 9.00-5.00 and every second MON.  

This was correct at time of printing.  
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13/03/2020 Wimmera Mail Times, our own 
Graham Parkes Grandfather was featured. 

Weed of the Month 
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The Halls Gap Market was 

established in 1997 and is 

proudly brought to you by 

the Halls Gap Primary 

School. Located at the base 

of the Wonderland Range 

(Grampians) in the magical 

Halls Gap Primary School 

grounds, this truly unique market is a must.  

The Halls Gap Market is an outdoor market and 

boasts a range of high quality stalls offering arts, 

crafts, fresh produce, plants, fine food, coffee and 

more. School parents serve hot and cold 

refreshments along with a barbecue featuring 

delicious egg and bacon rolls. All proceeds go to the 

Halls Gap Primary School. Check the website for 

information on becoming a stall holder: - http://

www.hgps.vic.edu.au/craft.html  

The Market Dates for 2020 are: 

Labour Day – 8th March  

Easter Sunday – 12th April—Cancelled 

Queen’s Birthday – 7th June  

Melbourne Cup Weekend – 1st November 

Halls Gap Market 

Pomonal Village Market 

on the last Sunday or 

every month from 9am—

1pm at the Pomonal 

Community Hall.   Run by 

volunteers of the Pomonal Progress Association to 

raise money for the community of Pomonal.  Site 

enquiries: call the Market Coordinator on 0417 883 

445. 

Market Dates for 2020 

Please note that there will not be a market in April 

and May depending upon the changing 

government guidelines in response to COVID-19.      

28th June, 26th July, 30th August, 27th September, 

3rd & 4th October, 25th October, 29th November, 

27th December. 

Pomonal Village Market 

Halls Gap is 
a Cat Free 
Zone 



FILL THE GAP COMMITTEE 

Lee-Anne, Margo and Alison  

Please email your articles and photos to us 
by the 25th of each month to: 

neighbourhood.house@budjabudjacoop.org.au 

Upload your community events details to 
the Community Association webpage: 

www.hallsgapcommunity.org.au 

Like our Halls Gap Community Association 
Facebook Page 

Like our Halls Gap Community Watch and 
Events Facebook Page 

Regular Events 

 Chas Mangle Justice of the Peace is available for 

witnessing documents in the Halls Gap Newsagency 

from 7am - 10am daily except Tuesdays  Ph. 0439 837 

052 

 Due to the Current coronavirus situation the History 

Room will be closed until further notice.  Check out 

Chas’s postings on Facebook.   

 Budja Budja Neighbourhood House - check the program 

at the house and online 

 Various  sport/fitness groups. Check the community 

website for details 
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Have you seen this little fellow around town???  
Check out the Halls Gap Community 
Facebook for more pictures. 


